



### **MONTHLY LETTER**

230 - 27 June 2024 Bulletin

## **Monthly Letter**

As a school, we would like to keep you informed of all developments within our school. That is why it is possible to download or print a bulletin on a regular basis via our website <a href="www.rendierhof.nl">www.rendierhof.nl</a>! Website for the kids of JL-Rendierhof:

https://oefensite.rendierhof.nl

## Important dates.

July 2 Farewell group 8

July 3 Changeover morning

July 3 Pupils free at 12:00

4th of July Last day of school

July 5 Summer holidays until 18 August.

19 Aug First day of school school year 24-25

## From the board of directors

### **Results of our school**

The school year is almost over, so a look back is in order.

As a team, we chose to keep the focus on three things this school year: behaviour, reading and arithmetic.

We saw that our results were decreasing, were not completely satisfied with school-wide agreements and compliance with them and saw that this basis was necessary for all children to achieve good learning at our school.

By supporting the same vision several study moments during the year and with the whole team (teachers and support staff), we managed to work as a unit.

You have been regularly informed about the behavioural routines (walking quietly in the corridor, moving in rows, teacher welcomes pupils at the door) that we have put in place and we see that it works.

There is peace and quiet and that is a good basis to start the day of lessons.

Several interventions in the field of reading and arithmetic subsequently bore fruit. Setting clear and achievable goals for each group and ensuring (frequent but high-quality) repetition provides a basis. As a result, the percentage of students who show clear growth this school year rose from below 40% to over 80%.

Both students and team members have worked hard for this and it will provide a good foundation for the coming years.



## **Changes in the team**

With 70 people, we work weekly on the education side of our Rendierhof Child Centre.

For childcare, almost 20 team members will be added.

Within such a large team, we always see a number of changes at the end of a school year. Some teachers choose another school within our Kinderstad foundation, others choose a job outside Kinderstad or completely outside education.

Last week you received the new group distribution. New teachers introduce themselves to you via the monthly letter and in almost all cases it is possible to have new colleagues present at the changeover morning to get to know the children.

On the positive side, we have filled all the places and we are starting the school year without any vacancies!

The parents and children of teachers who no longer work here have already been informed at an earlier time.

Teacher Kim of group 3 is leaving education and is looking for a new challenge outside of it.

Miss Tabitha no longer works in group 1-2 at this school but moves to Utrecht.

Miss Shakira replaced her for a longer period of time but will no longer work with us after the summer.

Miss Carlijn and Miss Niké exchange their upper school group for a group at a colleague school.

Mr. Benjamin came from a fellow school and returns there and

Mr. Marco chooses to fill in for schools.

Finally, Mr. Leo of music, is already going to enjoy his retirement.

A big thank you to all colleagues who have worked here for a shorter or longer period of time and wish you the best of luck in a new place!

### Farewell Mr. Jean-Pierre

After 9 years, my term as principal at this beautiful school is also coming to an end!

A school where I will say goodbye to children, parents and colleagues next week.

A school that is fully involved in society and can therefore be called dynamic.

A school where you can make a difference if you have an eye for equal opportunities for children and where it is possible to give children a good foundation for their further career and life.

I have enjoyed working at Jan Lightartschool Rendierhof for many years and have enjoyed the enormous variety that my work offers.

I may speak to some of you next week when it really is the last week.

After that, I will hand over the baton to Justin Vliegenthart as the new director and proudly hand over the school to him!

Sincerely, Jean-Pierre van der Horst director

### **Behavior**

Dear parent(s)/guardian(s),

In the past school year, we have worked hard as a team on the spearhead 'positive behaviour'. We believe it is important to work together to ensure that Rendierhof has a safe learning environment and that our students can get the most out of themselves.

**Important Rules and Routines** 

Routine start of the day

At 8:20 a.m., each teacher is at the classroom door and all students are greeted.

At 8:30 a.m., the teacher closes the door and starts the lesson.

Walking in rows

Pupils move through the school in silence and in rows together with their teacher.

Silence signal

In each learning team, a joint silence sign has been agreed upon, which is used in the groups to get the attention of the entire class.

Routine 100%

This routine is used after students are given an assignment. All students (100%) are expected to complete the assignment correctly.

Study moments team

The study days this school year were mainly focused on positive behaviour of both staff and pupils. The following topics were discussed:

- Developing school routines
- Give and receive feedback.
- What is Professional Conduct?
- What is Professional Communication?
- · Keeping order and setting boundaries.

## School year 2024-2025

Positive behaviour will also be a spearhead in the new school year. The existing rules and routines remain important from the start of the school year. In addition, we will keep you informed of the developments regarding positive behaviour.

## **Changeover morning**

During the changeover morning on 3 July, the children can get to know their new teacher(s). It is an 'exciting' morning for many children!

## Farewell groups 8

On Tuesday 2 July, groups 8 will have their last day of school at primary school.



# Last day of school



The last day of school is on Thursday, July 4. It's a full day of classes until 2:15 p.m. From Friday 5 July to Sunday 18 August, the school will be closed due to the summer holidays.

## **End of school year**

The end of the school year is in sight. Next Thursday (July 4) is the last day of school this school year. You have probably heard more about saying goodbye in class through your son/daughter's teacher. We would like to take this opportunity to thank you very much for all your help and involvement within our school.

As teachers, we notice that on the last day of school, all kinds of gifts are regularly brought to thank us. Such as chocolate, flowers, or other thank you gifts.

We would like to let you know that this is really not necessary.

In addition, we feel that appreciation even more if you show your involvement during the school year, for example by helping out during a game afternoon or driving/guiding during an outing. We are going to make it a great last few days and wish you a very nice holiday.

#### **Lost & Found**

At the concierge there are plenty of clothes, gym bags, lunch boxes and other found objects. All these items will be displayed on the table under the grand staircase during the last week of school. All items that have not been collected by Wednesday 3 July will be repurposed.



## Which teacher will be in charge of which group next year:

- 1-2a Miss Esther
- 1-2b Miss Claudia
- 1-2c Miss Annemieke and Miss Marleijne
- 1-2d miss Mireille and miss Anouk v.N.
- 1-2nd Miss Inge and Miss Rebecca.
- 1-2f miss Anouk S.
- 1-2g Miss Anneke and Miss Ilona
- 1-2h Miss Jill
- 3a Miss Rowen and Miss Esther
- 3b Miss Indy
- 3c Miss Muriël
- 3d Miss Marieke and Miss Mary
- 4a Miss Marlijn
- 4b Miss Kirsten
- 4c Miss Daphne and Miss Fatima
- 5a Miss Carla and Miss Lobke.
- 5b Miss Hetty and Miss Ellen
- 5c Miss Judith and Miss Felicia
- 6a Mr. René and Mr. Glenn
- 6b Miss Karin and Mr. Nick
- 6c Miss Marit and Mr. Glenn
- 7a Miss Eline and Miss Maureen
- 7b Mr. Toine and Miss Ilonka
- 7c Miss Pauline
- 8a Miss Ymke
- 8b Miss Simone
- 8c Mr. Patrick

### Other staff JLRendierhof

Who else works at the JLRendierhof:
Mr. Justin director

Miss Jet KC group 5 to 8
Miss Marieke KC group 1 to 4

Miss Maureen Team leader upper school
Miss Saskia Team leader middle school
Miss Anouk Team leader junior school
Mr. Han Permanent substitute

Miss AnaMaria Spanish

Miss Janneke Language Activation

Miss Patricia Supporter Miss Willemijn Supporter Supporter Miss Margreeth Miss Claire Supporter Miss Marit Supporter Miss Danique Supporter Miss Rachel Supporter Miss Janneke K. Supporter Miss Kim Supporter Miss Vera Supporter Mr. Ivo Supporter Mr. Nick Supporter Mr. Glenn Lateral entrant

Miss Trudy
Miss Rian
Tehatex
Miss Allison
Mr. Nick
Mr. Noah
Mr. Timo
Miss Margret
Tehatex
Music
Music
Gym
Gym
Mr. Timo
Secretary

Miss Mirjam Administrative assistant

Mr. Rob janitor

Mr. Paul Volunteer Concierge

#### THANK YOU!!

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all the guardian parents, the parents of the parents' committee, Paul and Stephan and all other auxiliary parents for their commitment to and involvement with the children and our school.

Without you, a school year would be very different! We hope to be able to enjoy your efforts again next year!



## Thank you volunteer!

### **Lost & Found**

At the concierge there are plenty of clothes, gym bags, lunch boxes and other found objects. All these items will be displayed on the table under the grand staircase during the last week of school. All items that have not been collected by Wednesday 3 July will be repurposed.



## **Discovery station**

Children discover in a cool industrial factory hall where they can do whatever they want. Crafting, building, making a podcast or recording your own video with the help of a green screen, for example.

And is the weather nice? Then there is also plenty of cool things to do and experience outside, for example in the water garden.

With this summer in particular: Build your own kite! And test it out right away in our Discovery

Are you coming to discover freely this summer holiday? The family outing with red-cheeked guarantee!

For more information, see the Appendix.

## **Attachment**

# Flyer discovery station



Have a nice summer holiday
on behalf of the entire team of Kindcentrum Rendierhof,
Jean-Pierre van der Horst,
director